February Board Minutes
St Paul Dog Training Club
02/19/2023

In Attendance:

Tessa Anderson

Terry Berg

Camay Blakely

Virginia Hayes

Kristi Portugue

Kris Osojnikci

Tom Lenzmeier

Beth Sorenson

Greg Kirkmier

Mary Waller

Welcome to New Board Members:

Brief welcome to the new Board Members Mary Waller and Virginia Hayes. Welcome!

Discussion of Board appointment of the Director of Obedience

There were two very good applicants, and the board discussed the two, and voted to approved and
appoint Claudia Roberto. Beth will reach out and make the offer.

Discussion of cleaning plan:

Real Concerns of the Nosework space not getting enough attention. Tessa to go over and deep clean
after club cleaning on 03/09/23, Terry Berg obtained a cleaning quote which has a break out for the
Nosework Space and the board is taking under consideration what is the best path. The major issue
would be that there is a cost that at this time is prohibitive to hiring an outside vendor, and there are
some considerations for the timing. This to be taken up at a later date, and for the time being Terry and
Tessa will continue to assist with keeping the club and nosework space clean.

Website update:
Beth is working hard to get things done, and the launch ready, anticipates April as a possible date.

Obedience update was brief, beginner blocks are full and classes will start with in person orientation
02/21/23.

Agility is running smoothly and has a number of things planned, and the trial will no doubt be successful!



Nosework has some new programs that will add openings and assist in the clubs income to offset the
cost of the space.

Next board meeting to be held March 19,2023 by Zoom at 6:30pm

Meeting adjourned.



